Cheyenne Field Archers December newsletter



With this being the last newsletter of the year we wanted to say Thank you to all of our members for a great 2015 and we are looking forward to a better 2016!

Announcements:

Our annual meeting will be held on January 9th starting at 5pm. We will have food first then get into our yearly business. This is the meeting where we choose the 2016 officers and board members, discuss and vote on any rules or by-laws that may be needed, and vote on things like the yearly budget. Please come voice your opinion and vote on the future of the club.

Proposals to be voted on at annual meeting;

There will be a discussion and a vote on expansion of the club building.

Also, there will be discussion and a vote on offering a club funded scholarship program.

Joad started on October 31st at 10am and will be held every Saturday. The club will be closed on Saturdays from 9:45am - 12:00pm. Due to increasing class size there is a proposal to offer 2 classes on Saturdays and extending their time to 9:00 am until 12:00pm if as needed to accommodate the growing interest they are receiving.

3d will continue every Tuesday and Thursday at 7:00 pm. We will be starting another round of payback on January 5th you must shoot 6 days in 6 weeks to qualify for payback. Vegas league will still be Sundays at 4 pm.

Finally, on December 28th at 6pm there will be a Budget Meeting for the 2016 fiscal year.

Upcoming shoots;

Another Vegas shoot will be held December 20th 2016 at 10 am

CFA will also be hosting the State Vegas shoot this year. The state shoot will be January 9th and 10th.

We will hold one blue face shoot this year on February 7th.

Triple Crown dates will be on, January 22nd & 23rd, February 19th & 20th and March 18th & 19th

Access Yes fundraiser and fun shoot will be held on May 10th and 12th at 7:00 pm

May 21st we will be holding another trad shoot, chili feed, and yard sale

CFA will be hosting a RMAA 3d shoot on June 26th

Bowhunter weekend will be held the 6th & 7th of August

Meeting Minutes:

Pressent:

Dan Conrad, Tim Zacharias, Mary Tharp, Al Tharp, Kent Ketterling, Kayla Kettering, Bob Graham, Mike Lancaster, Jeremy Cooke, Matt Rusk, Ray Ladd, Connie Crandall

Minutes:

The December board meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm December 7th.

The November budget was presented by Mary Tharp; a motion was made to accept the budget. The motion passed no one opposing.

Mathew Rusk made a motion to purchase a new bow press that would accommodate new bows that was being sold by a club member. Ray Ladd seconded the motion. The motion passed with none opposing.

Kent Ketterling proposed allowing JOAD being able to start at 9:00 am instead of 10:00am

President
Dan Conrad

Vice President

Secretary
Tim Zacharias

Treasurer
Mary Tharp

Next Board Meeting

January 4th, 2015

www.cheyennefieldarchers.com

Cheyenne Field Archers P.O. Box 20790 Cheyenne, WY 82007



Board Members

Gavin Steele Mat Rusk Al Tharp Raymond Ladd Bob Graham

Alternates
Jeremy Cooke
Connie Crandall
James Frauendenst